
Annual Membership Ballot - 2021 

The nominating committee has recommended and selected the following individuals for positions on the 

Board of Directors of FiCare Federal Credit Union.  

 

• Tom Garthwaite: Tom Garthwaite, a Florida native, is the President for St. Joseph’s Hospital- North. Prior to his 

current role, Tom spent 6 years as the Director of Operations for St. Joseph’s Hospital.  Beginning his medical 

career in diagnostic radiology and radiation therapy, Tom earned a Bachelor of Science in Radiologic Technology 

from the University of Central Florida and a Master’s of Science in Health Service Management from the Florida 

Institute of Technology. Outside of work, Tom enjoys spending time with family, riding his Harley and competing 

in obstacle course races.  

 

• David Davenport: David Davenport is the Rehabilitation Manager at South Florida Baptist Hospital. He is also an 

Occupational Therapist and a Certified Hand Therapist. David has been employed at the hospital since 2001. He 

has been a practicing Occupational Therapist since 1995. David is a member of the American Society of Hand 

Therapist, American Occupational Therapy Association, FiCare Board of Directors, board member of the Mayor’s 

Alliance for Persons with Disabilities, and board member of the Plant City YMCA. He is an avid cyclist, enjoys 

running, working out in the gym, outdoor activities, and time with his family. 

 

• Toby Edwards:  Toby has had the privilege of working in the medical imaging field since 1994. He received his 

Radiography training in Fort Worth, Texas at the John Peter Smith Hospital School of Radiologic Technology. 

Over the last 22 years he has worked as a clinician in Radiography, Nuclear Medicine, and MRI while also serving 

in various management roles. Toby currently serves as the Manager of Imaging Services at Winter Haven 

Hospital in Winter Haven, Florida, a position he began in 2016. Toby received his Certified Radiology 

Administrator (CRA) credential in 2012, and completed his bachelor's degree in Clinical Management and 

Leadership from The George Washington University in 2014.  

 

• Sara Dodds: Sara is the Director of Operations at St. Joseph’s Hospital-North, where she coordinates and 

oversees daily hospital operations. She started her career with BayCare in 2004 as a patient care technician at 

St. Joseph’s Hospital while attending nursing school. Sara has worked in various leadership positions since 

transferring to St. Joseph’s Hospital-North in 2009. Sara joined the FiCare board in order to make a difference 

for team members and others. Sara was born in Tampa, has a nine year old son, and can be found outdoors 

when she is not at work.  

 

 

• Patricia Shepherd: Patti, a Largo native, employed by BayCare for the past sixteen years.  After retiring from 

serving twenty years as a nurse in the Air Force, she started out at St. Joseph’s Women’s Hospital as the 

Educator for High-Risk OB/Mother-Baby, where she oversaw the internships for new nurses and education for 

current employees on the High Risk and Mother-Baby Units.  After thirteen years serving in that role, she 

transitioned into the role of Quality Manager for Morton Plant North Bay Hospital in New Port Richey in Jan 

2018.  She became a member of the FiCare Supervisory Committee in spring 2018 where she has enjoyed 

putting her quality talents to work.  In Feb 2020, she became the Supervisory Committee Chairperson and has 

enjoyed combining education and quality in this role.  She enjoys working with the current forward-thinking 

Board of Directors and enjoys looking for ways to help our team members improve their financial knowledge 

and wellness. 

 


